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28th November 2018 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Community Members, 
 
As we are almost at the end of the 2018 school year, these are some 
important things to note. 
With three weeks remaining to end the school year, we are aiming to 
finalise our staffing allocation for 2019, which is dependent on the 
department’s central staffing processes. We will be providing an update 
as soon as we are in the position to do so. 
Next year we begin with 13 classes (including the Special Options Class). 
 
Teachers are continuing to work through the process of placing students into class  
groups for the 2019 school year. The process of placing students in classes is a complex and time-
consuming process involving multiple factors. Students will be informed of their placement on Tuesday 
11th December, when they get to visit their new class for 2019 after recess. 
Parents / caregivers will be informed via a class placement letter with their child’s end of year report 
on the same day. 
 
Teachers are currently writing student reports, which involves them working together with year-level 
team colleagues to moderate and discuss student assessments, ensuring consistency of teacher 
judgement to report A-E grades for the subject areas within the Australian Curriculum. Teachers spend 
many hours compiling these reports. We encourage you to talk with your child about their 
achievements and seek further clarification from your child’s teacher if you are unsure of anything. 
 
We also look forward to a special gathering of our school community on Thursday the 6th December 
where we join together to celebrate the year that was, through song and dance performances by our 
classes. This evening commences at 5.30pm on the school oval and will also include the opportunity to 
purchase BBQ Tea. Please be mindful of placing your rugs/ seating in the allocated areas. 
 
It is also the time of the year, when we say farewell to our Year 7 students (and some families too) 
who will participate in a Graduation Dinner and Ceremony on Thursday evening 13th December. This is 
a special time for students, staff and families where we acknowledge and celebrate the participation of 
all Year 7 students who have been a central part of our school community over many years.  
Finally, a reminder that we will be holding our end of year Assembly at 12:00 with dismissal at 12:30. 
Students are welcome to stay at school until 2:15 however 
you are welcome to take your child after assembly. OSHC 
will also be available. 
I look forward to catching up with you at our end of year 
events. 
 
Kind regards     
 

Catherine 
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THURSDAY  29th  

NOVEMBER 

SCHOOL  CLOSED  -  

MORNING 

School Commences at 

12.15pm 



DIARY DATES 

Thursday 6/12 

Twilight Concert 5.30pm 

Tuesday 11/12 

Volunteers Morning Tea 

Wednesday 12/12 

EOY JP Celebration 

UP Excursion 

Thursday 13/12 

MP Excursion 

Yr 7 Graduation 

Friday 14/12 

Last Day of Term 4 

Assembly 12pm 

Dismissal 2.15pm 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECONDHAND  UNIFORM 
 
Our stock of secondhand uniform is extremely low at 
the moment.  If your child has grown out of their 
uniform and you wish to donate it to the school, it 
would be greatly appreciated.  Thankyou. 
 

TWILIGHT CONCERT 
  

On Thursday 6th of December we will be holding 
our Annual Twilight Concert. This year’s concert 
will begin at 5:30pm. All students will need to be 
dropped off to their classrooms by 5.15pm. We 
then ask you to join us on the oval for the 
festivities. Please bring a blanket or low sitting 
chair for your comfort. If you bring a deck chair 
please sit towards the back so no one’s view is 
obscured. The oval will be mapped out and 
signed for convenience.  
Our concert this year will be a mix of 
performances, with some Christmas songs in 
between. This year we have a new setup of 
speakers and microphones to make hearing the 
students even easier. We hope you enjoy this 
new setup.  
Students will be expected to stay with their class 
for the whole show and we ask that at the end of 
the show you please meet your children back at 
their class meeting point and have their name 
ticked off by the teacher. This will help us in 
keeping everyone safe.  

In case of bad weather the concert will be 
cancelled and rescheduled to 1:30pm the next 
day in the gym. 

Marcus Hemphill 
Performing Arts Teacher 

 

LAST  DAY  OF  TERM / YEAR 
 
Friday 14th of December is the last day of the school 
year for 2018.  The final assembly will be held at 
12.00pm in the Gym.  Parents / Caregivers can sign 
their child/ren out with their child’s teacher at the 
conclusion of the assembly.  School finishes at 
2.15pm for the remaining students. 

Please note:  this is also a Casual Clothes Day with a 
gold coin donation. 
 

FINANCE  /  SCHOOL  FEES 
 
As it is now the end of the 2018 school year we would 
appreciate payment of all outstanding school fees as a 
matter of urgency. Thank you to all the 
parents/caregivers who have paid in full or applied for 
school card, or are paying fees off via Payway or 
Centrepay. It is appreciated. Please remember that 
school fees are legally recoverable.  All unpaid fees as 
at 14th December 2018 will be forwarded to the DECD 
Debt Collector.     

Naomi Ryan 
Business Manager 

 

CBPS  GRADUATES 
 
Congratulations to our 37 year 7 students who will 
graduate from Christies Beach Primary School on 
Thursday 13th December. 
Special thanks to all staff in our school community 
who have contributed to their schooling over many 
years.  A huge thankyou to Jess Baxter and Stewart 
Allen for all their hard work with the Graduation.  
Congratulations to the following students: 
 

Hudson Barrett  Bella Bennett 

Jasmine Blayney Jack Bowes 

Shayla Brady  Siarna Brady 

Ada Bridley  Eloise Byrne 

Bridey Cook  Daniel Cullen 

Trey Goodwin  Jacob Hayes 

Falcon Heywood Emily Johns 

Matthew Lamb  Jayden Lawson 

Seth LeStrange  Lily McIntyre 

Natahlia Mildwaters Kane Miller 

Caitlyn Mousley  Nathaniel Ophof 

Shyanne Osbourne Amber Paul 

Louise Power  Lindsay Quinn 



Taya Ritter  Breeanna Robertson 

Lily Rowe  Peter Rowland 

Callie Salie  Dylan Turner 

Tyler Walker-Murphy Gracie White 

Morgan Wilson   Toby Winters 

Chenaya Wyk 

 

FriYAY  WATER  ACTIVITY  

AFTERNOON 
 

On Friday the 30th of November all classes will be 
involved in an afternoon of water activities 
including: Slip N’ Slides, Soapy Soccer, Water 
balloons and Fireman’s Relays. As this is part of our 
FriYAY Positive Behaviour Program any student 
who receives an office intervention during the 
week, will be offered an alternative program at the 
school. SRC are further hosting a Casual Clothes 
Day fundraiser to support Kick Start for Kids. 
 

What you need to know 
 Students in casual clothes are asked to 

bring a gold coin donation to be collected 
in class in the morning. 

 Board shorts and T-shirts is the theme for 
the day (then everyone will be ready for 
water play). 

 As a SunSmart school we ask that students 
avoid singlets and ensure that their 
shoulders are protected from the sun. 

 Sunscreen will be available in classrooms 
on the day  

 SRC will be selling Jelly cups through the 
canteen on the day for 0.50c all proceeds 
to Kick Start for Kids 

 Anybody wanting to throw a wet sponge at 
a teacher can bring 0.50c to have a go, or 3 
turns for a dollar! all proceeds to Kick Start 
for Kids 

 

Please note 
 students are not to bring water pistols, 

each activity will equipped by the school. 

 No valuables are to be brought out to the 
oval during the activities  

 

VACSWIM 
 

VACSWIM will be held between 2nd and 10th January 

2019 at various locations around the State. 

For more information call VACSWIM Head Office on 

8362 2423 or email info@vacswimsa.com.au 

 

SALVATION  ARMY  CHRISTMAS 
HAMPER  DONATIONS 

 
Parents and Caregivers are you in a position to donate 
to the Salvation Army Christmas Hampers? 
I am looking for donations of non-perishable food 
items and toiletries to include in the hamper. If you 
can assist please take items into the front office or 
give them to your class teacher.  Towards the end of 
term 4 we will present our hamper to the local 
Salvation Army. 
Your donations will help the Salvos to assist with 
families over the festive season.  The Salvation Army is 
one of the world’s largest Christian social welfare 
organisations and has been in Australia for over 130 
years.  The Salvation Army helps more than 1 million 
Australians every year – that’s one person every 30 
seconds!  Thanks for your support 

Simon 
Pastoral Care Worker 

 

THE  SMITH  FAMILY 
 
THE SMITH FAMILY Learning for Life program provides 
emotional, practical and financial support to help 
children and young people with their education. Their 
support starts in the early years of learning 
development and continues through primary and high 
school. Their programs help build skills, knowledge, 
motivation, self-belief and a network of positive 
relationships with parents, peers and significant 
others. This support increases a young person’s 
likelihood of remaining engaged with school, 
completing Year 12 and developing realistic and 
informed study and career pathways for life beyond 
the school gate. 
 
If you hold a concession card and your children have a 
school attendance rate of 90% or above you may be 
eligible for scholarship support. This can assist with 
the cost of school uniforms, shoes, stationary and the 
like. THE SMITH FAMILY will be considering referrals 
sent through prior to the end of term and eligible 
applicants considered for immediate scholarship 
support.  
 
Please speak to Greg Hollick at the school for referral 
forms and further information. 
 

 

 



SAND  SCULPTURE  FUN 

 

 

 

Last Friday students from Christies 

Beach Primary School walked to 

Christies Beach to participate in the 

2018 Sand Sculpture Competition.  

Some of the studentôs favourite sand 

sculptures included Shayleighôs 

creation titled óThe Beachô which 

included two sand castles and a 

central lake.  

Akasha created a óSnakes and Laddersô 

sand sculpture and an anonymous Xbox 

sculpture caught many of the studentôs 

attention.  

Hayley and Charlie enjoyed creating a 

large mountain titled óMt Everestô which 

included a surrounding moat.  

Students enjoyed dipping their feet into 

the sea to keep cool on such a warm day.  

Sandcastles were originally built in Hawaii, 

though some reports suggest this form of sand art originated in Japa n. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


